

## Killingworth Volunteer Fire Company



[]

JAN **2 9** 2019

Connecticut Siting Council

333 Route 81 Killingworth, CT 06419 (860) 663-1785 www.Killingworth-Fire.org

Mr. Robert Stein, Chairman Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

January 27, 2019

RE: Letter dated January 4, 2019 from Fire Marshal James McDonald Petition # 1354

Dear Chairman Stein:

You are in receipt of a letter dated January 4, 2019 from Killingworth Fire Marshal James McDonald regarding petition # 1354, Chatfield Solar Fund LLC. In the body of the letter it is referenced that the Chief Officers of the Killingworth Volunteer Fire Company (KVFC) have reviewed this application which is true, however the concerns detailed in the letter are those of the Fire Marshal as the Authority Having Jurisdiction. The Chief Officers of the KVFC will not be taking a position on this project but will rather defer to the appropriate state / local code officials and the applicable requirements for approval. It should be noted that although the letter does list my name and title at the end of the letter, my signature was not included.

Should you have any questions on this please do not hesitate to contact me.

Very truly yours,

Richard A. Bauer

Fire Chief

(860) 552-8305

Cc: KVFC Chief Officers